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August 17, 2022 
 
NAME 
ADDRESS 
CITY, NY ZIP 
 

Re: Indian River – Lyme Junction Transmission Project 

Dear Neighbor: 

National Grid’s commitment to our customers begins by providing safe, reliable service, and meeting the 
energy needs of our communities. To that end, National Grid is designing a new transmission line to meet 
customer needs in the North Country. We are writing to introduce the project and provide information on 
next steps.  

The Indian River – Lyme Junction Transmission Project will increase electrical reliability for more than  
20,000 North Country customers. The project involves constructing a new substation and transmission 
line between the existing Indian River Substation in the Town of LeRay and the new North Watertown 
Substation in the Town of Brownville.  

The project scope includes:  

• Building the new North Watertown Substation in Brownville. 

• Installing a new 115 kV transmission line from the existing Indian River Substation to the new 
North Watertown Substation, which includes the placement of approximately 76 new poles and 
associated conductor (wire). The new line will be located in the Towns of Brownville, LeRay, 
and Pamelia. 

• Upgrades at the existing Indian River Substation to support the new transmission line. 

Currently, the our team is working on project design and engineering. During this phase, our Real Estate 
group will also begin contacting landowners to discuss the need for property rights and easements. In the 
coming weeks, you may hear from a National Grid Real Estate representative to discuss the project. 
Please note that our staff and contractors are required to carry photo identification.  

As the project progresses, you will receive updates from our team, including project design, location, and 
schedule. If at any time during this process you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
844-324-3589 or eric.madia@nationalgrid.com. We appreciate your understanding as we move forward 
with this important infrastructure project.  

Sincerely, 

 
Eric Madia  
Stakeholder Relations 
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